CLUB OFFICERS

EXECUTIVE OFFICE

Suite 207, El Cortez Hotel San Diego, California 92101 Telephone 233-0257 Rose M. McKinlay, Administrative Secretary

COMMITTEE MEETING CALENDAR

INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS
Thursday, March 17 - 12 Noon
University Club

SUPPORT OF SPIRITUAL AIMS Wednesday, March 23 - 12 Noon Cuyamaca Club

MILITARY AFFAIRS
Thursday, March 24 - 12 Noon
Naval Station - C.P.O. Club

MEMBERSHIP
Thursday, March 31 - 7:30 a.m.
Cheverton Bach Board Room

ENVIRONMENT & CONSERVATION
Wednesday, April 6 - 7:30 a.m.
Mr. B's Restuarant-3590 Rosecrans

CLUB BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Thursday, April 6 - 7:30 a.m.
Patio Room - El Cortez Hotel

NEED A MAKE-UP? Attent the Club Board of Directors meeting! TO



San Diego Kiwanis Tidings

"Second Class Postage Paid at San Diego, California." Published weekly at Kiwanis Club of San Diego, Suite 207 El Cortez Hotel Telephone 233-0257, San Diego, California 92101. Chartered September 14, 1920. Subscription price, \$4.00 per year in advance.

> Suite 207 El Cortez Hotel • 233-0257 O.W. Todd, Jr., Secy.-Treas.

VOL. XXLCII, March 10, 1977, No. 23

"HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO"

DAVE GALLOP - March 15

DICK JOHNSTON - March 15

JIM DALBY - March 17

BILL BONHAM - March 21

DAN HARRINGTON - March 21

A Tip of the Kiwanis Hat... to STEVE ALL for his great welcoming speech to the new Americans at the Club sponsored Naturalization Ceremony... to HELEN JUSTICE, GINNY TOLLESON, BARBARA HAYES and LYDIA TEMPLETON who ably served as hostesses.

Jack Templeton, Chair., Nat. Com.



TUESDAY, MARCH 15, 1977 12 Noon

THIS MEETING IS CANCELLED!

DUE TO UNAVOIDABLE CIRCUMSTANCES - TUESDAY, MARCH 15th MEETING IS

CANCELLED

MEMBERS OF THE

CLUB BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FOUNDATION BOARD OF TRUSTEES

and the COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

are calling the Entire MEMBERSHIP to let you know. ALSO join an INTER-CLUB next week! We could have 100% attendance that way!!! Call BEN HAGAR (236-6794) if you haven't told the member who called you - that you would attend an INTER-CLUB...

"TUESDAY = MARCH 15 = BLACKOUT!"

Due to unforseen circumstances - which no one is to blame for - we are unable to have our meeting Tuesday, March 15. By the time you receive this notice you will have been called by a fellow member telling you this and asking you to join in an INTER-CLUB for the week of March 14 - 18.

If you haven't been asked to join an inter-club - call BEN HAGAR (236-6794) and he will add you to one.

We just found out that our JACK TEMPLETON will be the speaker at Harbor Kiwanis, Wednesday, March 16, 12 Noon, Royal Inn at the Wharf... If you can attend - do! It would be fun to pack their room from wall to wall - you may not get fed - but you could eat after the meeting...

NEW... "VISITING MEMBERS"

BRANDRETH, J. H. "HAROLD"
Retired CALGARIAN...
Winter residence: 365 Bahia Hotel
Joined: March 1977
124 10 Ave. N.W. Calgary, Canada
Birthday: November 26
Wife: Edith

Lanouette, EARL C. "EARL"
Retired MICHIGANITE...
Winter residence: 4190 Stettler Way
San Diego 92122 453-0709
Joined: February 1977
Wife: Lorna
Birthday: November 19
* * * * * * *

Did you notice? They are BOTH WINTER BABIES... same month too...

"WATCHBIRD"

WOW! What an outstanding meeting RAY HORN and his INTERNATIONAL RE-LATIONS COMMITTEE planned for us last Tuesday... celebrating Kiwanis International's CANADA-U.S. Goodwill week! Over 100 visiting Canadians (husbands & wives) joined us for the meeting. Roses for the Canadian Ladies, Canadian Flags at the head table, drums, and - the Scottish BAGPIPPER who led the head table quests around the room, the Royal Canadian Mounty, our new Canadian "Visitor Member"; MAURIE GLADMAN, President Elect, Kiwanis International; RIP REOPELLE, our Lt. Gov.; LEE HUBBARD, our Vice Mayor MRS. HOLOR, who led us in the Canadian National Anthem; and so many otherswho honored us with their presence. And - our speaker, LESLIE C. BLACKBURN from Calgary was outstanding! His message on Kiwanis Leadership in our two countries was a wonderfull challenge to our continued good relations.

RAY HORN gave the meeting a warm professional touch as Chairman of the Day... and JOE MADDOCKS had every detail down on paper - planned to the minute... There is no doubt that Canadians and Americans are friends! And even I was impressed with the number of our members who have visited Canada!

CAPT. FRANK SHEMANSKI informed us that the Canadian Armed Forces were the best paid military men and women in the world today! FRANK will be leaving us soon... Washington duty is his next stop. We will miss you Frank...

JACK TEMPLETON gave our Club another

PLUS in the community! He planned put on the program for another Naturalization Ceremony... JACK has been doing this for over 3 years and he needs someone to take over for him! Come on fellas - talk to Jack or call the office if you are willing... We host 2 programs a year.

DAN McPHERSON'S Inter-Club to Indio was a great success... ALEX BROWN, WILLIE COATES, JIM DALBY, KEN KIMBALL, JOE MADDOCKS, FRANK NICOL and PAUL PULLIAM went to Indio with DAN. They were treated ROYALLY. Touring the farms in the area; being 'orchard raiders', picking grapefruit and lemons; went through the Sun World date processing and packaging plant, (bringing home those goodies); and toured the Peter Rabbit carrotorocessing and packaging plant. It sounds like a wonderful time was had by all. Wish I could have been with them...

DAL WIDICK says he can remember when T shirts were underwear - now they are like 'bumper stickers' for humans...

ED GOETZ said that on one of his jobs an electronics van had a bumper sticker which read - "LET US REMOVE YOUR SHORTS"!

BOB KLAIBER says that to be wronged is nothing - unless you continue to remember it!

A couple of our KIWANI-ANNES were looking through our roster - reached the top of page 25 and said "Wow! What a good looking man!" Check it out... BILL CORBETT is really a very handsome man!

See you all TUESDAY, MARCH 22 - 12 NOON - IN THE CARIBBEAN ROOM....

NO MEETING TUESDAY, MARCH 15.....